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TO: All Nurseries in Lincolnshire

Dear Colleague

NOROVIRUS SEASON
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NJorking for & better fufure




We are writing to you to ask for your help in preventing and controlling outbreaks
 of norovirus.  Every year we have a number of norovirus outbreaks and these cause considerable difficulties throughout our communities. As we are in the norovirus season we are writing to remind you of the importance of being vigilant for diarrhoea and vomiting (D&V) episodes/outbreaks and of the importance of having plans in place to manage them.

Early recognition of D&V episodes and outbreaks in schools/nurseries is vital so that effective control measures can be put in place. Thorough hand washing with liquid soap/warm water and drying with paper towels before eating or handling food and after visiting the toilet, handling nappies or handling animals should always be undertaken but effective hand hygiene is even more vital during an outbreak as is thorough environmental cleaning. Any children or staff with D&V should only return once they have been symptom free for 48 hours.

Public Health England have produced some guidance for schools and nurseries on norovirus and influenza; this is available on our website at the following link:  http://www.lincolnshire.gov.uk/residents/public-health/behind-the-scenes/health-protection/ 

General guidance on infection control in schools and other childcare settings is available from: http://www.hpa.org.uk/webc/HPAwebFile/HPAweb_C/1194947358374
If you have any queries, or you need to report a D&V outbreak or have an increase in the number of cases being reported please do not hesitate to call the local Public Health England unit on Tel: 0844 225 4524.

We thank you for your cooperation. 
Yours sincerely


Liz Morgan FFPH

Consultant/Assistant Director Public Health

l 
Date: Friday 7th February 2014








Health Protection Team


Directorate of Public Health


Orchard House, 3A, Floor 3,


Orchard Street, Lincoln, LN1 1BA


Tel: 01522 553007


Email:  � HYPERLINK "mailto:healthprotectionteam@lincolnshire.gov.uk" �healthprotectionteam@lincolnshire.gov.uk� 








�.	An outbreak in this context is likely when you have 2 or more children and/or staff with the same symptoms linked by time or place. 





